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樂道中學 

LOCK TAO SECONDARY SCHOOL 

10th January, 2024 

Dear Parents / Guardians, 

 

Early Identification and Support of Students with Suicidal Risk: 

Three-Tier School-based Emergency Mechanism 

 

 The Government has always attached great importance to the mental health of youth. In view of recent student 

suicide cases, the Government will implement the Three-Tier School-based Emergency Mechanism through 

cross-departmental collaboration of the Health Bureau, the Education Bureau (EDB) and the Social Welfare 

Department (SWD) from December to January 2024 in all secondary schools in Hong Kong, working together with 

schools, parents and other stakeholders in society to ensure early identification of and support for students at high risk. 

Details of the Mechanism are as below: 

1. The first tier is to assist schools to identify students at an early stage with higher suicide risk or mental 

health needs with an aim of giving them priority for timely and appropriate intervention. Schools can 

arrange students a preliminary mental health screening for students. After screening, schools should review 

the mental health needs of students at school with the school's multidisciplinary team, give priority to caring 

for and counselling students at higher risk of suicide, and provide timely assistance and seek professional 

counselling or treatment services for them.  

2. The second tier is to organise an off-campus support network through cross-departmental, cross-professional 

and cross-sectoral co-operation to enhance external support for schools in the short term. The EDB will 

assist in referring the cases to the off-campus support network team, which is co-ordinated and arranged by 

the SWD, for follow-up action. The team will contact the students concerned as soon as possible and 

arrange follow-up services, including emergency intervention services covering assessments, support and 

counselling in individual, group or online format. It will also refer the students to other services according 

to their individual needs. 

3. For the third tier, school principals can refer students with severe mental health needs to the psychiatric 

specialist services of the Hospital Authority (HA). After triage and screening, those students in urgent cases 

will be accorded priority. In addition, the HA has set up a telephone consultation hotline specifically for 

school principals to provide them with professional advice. 

The Government strives to bring all sectors of the community together to build a support network and cultivate a 

culture of acceptance and care to support students in coping with different challenges along their growth journey, 

thereby enhancing their physical and psychological wellbeing. 

 Thank you for your attention. 

 

    Yours faithfully, 

 

 

 

    Principal of Lock Tao Secondary School 

 


